
Schedule 4 to the Minutes of the 
Public Hearing meeting of 
Richmond City Council held on 
Monday, April 20, 2015. 

Door Still Open for I nree-storey Houses! 

WRAPd (Westwind Ratepayers Association for Positive development) has comment: 

A new Zoning By-law amendment has passed first reading and will be going to Public Hearing 

April 20th to drop the height of flat roof houses and to eliminate balconies on third-storey 

"Zoning" governed properties. If you read the local newspapers you might be lulled into 

believing that Richmond Council has finally come to their senses and are limiting the size of 

monster houses on steroids. This "zoning" By-law change will do NOTHING to stop the 

gargantuan 3 storey homes being built on any of the roughly 4,000 Richmond lilUC" (land Use 

Contract) governed properties (Westwind properties are over half lUC and the rest governed 

by Zoning). The By-law will also do NOTHING to stop unnecessary vertical MASSING (on fronts, 

backs and sides) of houses that we are seeing built on lizoning" lots. 

Share the conversation - View the pictures - www.WRAPd.org 

This MASSING of house sizes to aggrandize frontage and puff up cubic volume is stretching the 

limit. Many of the new homes being built are bending the rules on double counting the double 

ceiling heights. Often rooms are built with greater than the allowable 16.4 foot ceilings but 

without deducting the additional square footage against the allowed total square footage of 

the house. Our neighbouring municipalities (Vancouver, Burnaby and Surrey) all use 12.1 ft as 

their double height, double counted standard (Table 1). 

Table 1. Comparison of Double Height Allowances 
Municipality Height 
Richmond 16.4 feet (5.0 m) 
Vancouver 12.1 feet (3.7 m) 
Burnaby 12.1 feet (3.7 m) 

Surrey 12.1 feet (3.7 m) 

We are also seeing this MASSING in the back of new homes. All the careful town planning done 

to create our subdivisions is rapidly being dismantled by a wrecking ball approach to new 

building. What is the new plan for how these neighbourhoods will look in 10 years? New 

buildings are changing the character of single family neighbourhoods, overshadowing adjoining 

properties, blocking out access to the sun, and violating privacy with windows and balconies 

that overlook family backyards. This is not what we signed up for when we bought into a 

IIplanned" community. We didn't just purchase a home we purchased a neighbourhood and a 

lifestyle for our kids growing up. Who is honouring the intent of the land Use Contract for 

those who don't want to sell and redevelop? The rights to quiet enjoyment are being usurped 

by a loophole. Many of the new houses we see built violate the City's Official Community Plan 
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put in place by a Council who ran on a promise to "preserve the character of single family 

neighbourhoods". We are seeing homes being built that appear to be non-conforming to 

current bylaws. Ask the City to strike a task force and hold an audit! 

A 1990's Solution .•• But Not for Long 

In the late 1980's and early 90's Richmond residents were displeased with the size of the large 

monster homes being built and the Council of the day responded. The zoning bylaws were 

changed to reduce the maximum house size permitted to be built on zoning lots from 55% of 

the lot size ... to a new fixed formula: 55% on the first 5,000 sq ft and 30% thereafter. However, 

now in 2015, the zoning houses being built today are much bigger in height and volume than 

those houses which were built in the 1990's and yet these new houses also claim to be much 

smaller in square footage? The new homes reportedly 20% smaller in square footage are now 

overshadowing the older 1990's monster homes and are MASSIVELY bigger! How can that be? 

Land Use Contracts - Bigger Problems on Smaller lots 

OriginallUC houses were built by contract in the 1970's and were linked to the current zoning 

bylaw of the time, Zoning Bylaw 1430. The LUC only described percentage-lot-coverage and 

setbacks required by the new subdivisions. All other building guidelines referenced Zoning 

Bylaw 1430 "plus amendments thereto". Three key words were missing "and successors 

thereto". The LUC was silent about continuing its linkage to subsequent adopted Bylaws if 

Bylaw. 1430 was to be repealed. Bylaw 1430 after two decades of use and 1,000 amendments 

was repealed and replaced in 1989 by Bylaw 5300. From this point on, interestingly, lUC 

properties were redeveloped as if the same rules for all other Richmond properties applied and 

were interpreted as if they were linked to Zoning Bylaw 5300 for the building requirements. 

Concerned citizens made the City aware at the time that Bylaw 5300 was being updated that 

there wa~ a problem with LUC properties not being "legally" linked to Bylaw 5300 because the 

contracts"did not include the words "and successors thereto". Building permits were 

challenging the lUC interpretations. The City carried forward with a repeal of Bylaw 5300 

anyway and in November 2009 adopted Zoning Bylaw 8400. We were told 5 Yz years ago the 

city would control building on LUC's "by persuasion" and they would appeal to the Province for 

help re-linking lUC to current City Zoning, that would eventually merge all single family 

residential properties into one active Zoning Bylaw with the same rules for all. 

The Province passed that legislation in May 2014, the Miscellaneous Statutes Amendment Act 

(Bill 17, 2014) giving the City the green light and the legal right to initiate changes. 

link: http:Uwww.cscd.gov.bc.ca/lgd/intergovrelations/planningbulletins/bulletinBiII17.htm 
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If the City were to do nothing the LUC would expire in ten years automatically in 2024. Nearly 

one year has passed and the City has still not affected any changes to mitigate the 

redevelopment of LUC properties and the houses being built are getting more and more 

audacious. We have to do something to stop the madness! LUC properties for the most part 

initiated the change in Richmond from larger 66 x 120 ft lots to smaller sized properties. Most 

LUC properties are 100 feet deep or less. Without back lanes to separate homes for more 

privacy, backyards are effectively 40 feet closer between LUC homes. Old Zoning Bylaw 1430 is 

({dead", repealed in 1989, yet is the only guideline for building on LUC properties and that 

bylaw permitted three-storey homes. Extreme overbuilding (example ... three levels of 6,200 sq. 

ft. on a 5,300 foot LUC lot) is massively invasive for privacy and shadowing. On a "zoning" 

property of 5,300 sq. ft. the maximum house that can be built is 2,840 sq. ft. The LUC house 

can be more than twice as big as what is permitted on a zoning lot! Building this home on three 

stories and adding third floor viewing decks is a further insult and a travesty. The attached 

pictures are bad enough but imagine rows of these houses and still much bigger houses backing 

onto each other. These new houses built on LUC are more imposing than most of our 

town homes and yet they claim to be single family detached residences. We won't need an 

Official Community Plan to preserve the character of single family neighbourhoods in 2041 

because there will be nothing left to preserve but these apartment houses where you rent a 

room with an ensuite. Sounds like the old rooming houses of the dirty 30's. 

Potential Solutions for Today? 

Two urgent solutions are required. One for zoning properties and one for LUC properties. 

There are approximately 4,000 LUC properties in Richmond. In our Westwind neighbourhood 

more than half of our lots are under LUC and the rest are under zoning jurisdiction. We need 

relief on both LUC and Zoning properties from MASSING of new homes. 

Zoning Change Proposals 

Surrey responded to public pressure and has tightened their building bylaws as of last July, 

2014. We seem to not have learned from their lessons learned and are instead permitting 

these MASSING building practices to proliferate in our City. We need to look to other 

municipalities to see how they are moderating these monster homes. Vancouver, Burnaby, and 

Surrey all double count ceiling height starting at 12.1 ft. Richmond alone allows 16.4 feet. The 

single most effective action Richmond can take to reduce the MASSING of homes is to reduce 

the double height provision in By-law 4.2 from 16.4 ft (5.0 m) to 12.1 ft (3.7m) to bring us in 

line with our neighbouring municipalities. This can be a simple fix with a revision to the 

general section of By-law 4.2 which will automatically cover all building zones. 
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The second most effective measure to rightsize the new homes being built is to re-establish the 

measurement criteria pre 2008 to determine the maximum height of a house being built. Prior 

to 2008 the maximum height for a house was 29.5 ft and stili is. The 2008 amendment changed 

the building height measure from the top of the roof peak to now be a measurement to the 

mid-point of the roof. Roof pitches are getting higher and sharper; the overall heights are rising 

purposely just to create a "big" presence. The overall true height to the top of the peak now 

exceeds 29.5 feet and is often upwards of 34 feet. This proposal was instigated after 

discussions with whom the City of Richmond calls their stakeholders: Greater Vancouver 

Builders Association (GVBA), the developers and architects at the Urban Design Institute (UD!) 

and Richmond Small Builder's Group (RSBG). Richmond citizens have no comment until the 

"uncontested" first reading ... well after policy development ... and then to Public Hearing. This 

methodology is well orchestrated to control and manipulate public input. Delegations are 

limited to 5 minutes and have no opportunity to rebut staff input. The policy review that was 

promised in 2008 to assess the impact of these changes to roof height measurement has never 

happened. The complaints from the ratepayer ((stakeholders" continue, but no changes are 

made. The current Public Hearing for amendment of three story heights scheduled for April 

20th DOES NOT change the maximum height measurement for houses with peaked roofs. 

land Use Contract Change Proposals 
, , ' 

lUC propertiesn'eed a moratorium hefore any more building permits are granted~ 
Redevelopment could continue under Zoning Bylaw 8500 rules or by replacement of the same 

square foot livable area currently on the lot, whichever is larger. No more three story building 

permits should be granted until the problems with lUC are resolved. A special "Z" zoning as 

used in Terra Nova could be a potential solution. Most importantly, double height provisions 

need to be 'REDUCED TO 12 FEET' and stringently enforced. 

What Can You Do? 

1. To show MASSING from your backyards, take pictures and send to WRAPD, of: 

• Double height ceiling rooms overlooking and shadowing your backyard 

• Large upper story balconies with big full roof extensions 

• Large ground floor patios with full living space above 

• Your side yards overshadowed by neighbouring houses 

2. Talk to friends in other neighbourhoods (lUC or Zoning) about having their voices heard. 

3. Write to City Council and send a copy to WRAPd to double record your opinions. 

I Mayor and Councillors Office I Email: mayorandcouncillors@richmond.ca 

4. Attend the Public Hearing at 7pm Monday, April 20th
. 
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WRAPd.org Steering Committee: www.WRAPd.org 

Comm itted to positive development by the rules, not the loopholes 

Lee Bennett Joel Berman 
Graham Johnsen Lynda ter Borg 
Email: info@wrapd.org 
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